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Minutes of the Meeting 

Voluntary Sector Forum (C&YP) – Norfolk

Held on Wednesday 7 March 2018
Dereham Football Club, Norwich Road, Dereham, NR20 3PX
	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome
	The Chair thanked everybody for attending and welcomed all those present to the meeting.  Tim noted that there were a number of new faces present, we hope to increase the number of people attending the Forum meetings in future, as well as the number of organisations represented, so it is great to welcome new colleagues.
Tim thanked Sara Tough for taking the time to attend the Forum meeting.
	

	Those Present
	Each person in attendance introduced themselves: -
	

	
	· Tim Sweeting – YMCA (Chair)

· Belinda Crayston – Shine (Vice Chair)

· Cindee Crehan – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Elaine Lincoln – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Aimee Gedge – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Alex Coleby – Your Own Place
· Susan Pyke – Music and Special Needs in Norfolk

· Clare Peak – Family Action
· Julie Sturgeon – Family Action 
· Harry Town – MTM Youth Services CIC
· Dan Mobbs – Mancroft Advice Project

· Claire Rogers – Carers Trust CPN

· Mark Proctor – Ormiston Familes

· Tony Ing – The Benjamin Foundation

· Vikki Edmonds – Norfolk Family Carers

· Hilary Richards – Break

· Carole Childs – Hazeldene; Break
· Suzi Heybourne – The Magdalene Group 

· Ros Czarnowska – NANSA

· Andrea Bell – ADHD Norfolk


	· Penny Olivo – Action for Children

· Clare Francis – The Prince’s Trust

· Andrew Cawthorpe – The Prince’s Trust

· Darryl Smith – YMCA Norfolk
· Louise Hinchley – YMCA Norfolk
· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network

· John Lee – The Matthew Project
· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation
· Margaret Hill – Leeway Domestic Violence & Abuse Services
· Katie Lomonossoff – TrAC

· Anna Furness – TrAC

· Adrian Kidd – ADHD Norfolk

· Tim Eyres – Norfolk County Council
	

	Apologies
	· Apologies were received from: -
· Anne Ebbage - Autism Anglia
· Carolyn Heydon – Volunteering Matters

· Adam Yaxley – The Garage

· Julia Midgeley - Leeway Domestic Violence & Abuse Services 
· Kaja Holloway - MAP
· Debbie Winteringham – Nelson’s Journey

· Katharine Robinson – Norfolk Young Farmers
	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising – Tim Sweeting
	The minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as accurate.
It was agreed that an update on Barnado’s, including the ‘Safe Children and Resilient Families’ service would be provided at the next Forum meeting in June.  The Chair confirmed there were no other action points in the previous meeting minutes to follow up on.
	

	Introduction, Feedback on Ofsted and Working with the VCSE Sector – Sara Tough

	Sara introduced herself and stated that she had no formal presentation, she wished to use the time to have a two-way conversation with the group.  Sara provided an introduction; she started her career in social work and her areas of interest were around child protection within Shropshire County Council.  She then moved into the private sector where her work involved child sexual abuse and adolescent sex offenders.  Sara returned to Local Authority, working on the ‘Every Child Matters’ initiative in Telford and she has since worked on integrated services.  Sara fully intends to stay in Norfolk for a good while and is hoping to bring some continuity to the Senior Leadership Team within Norfolk’s Children’s Services.  Sara had seen the questions that had been raised prior to the meeting and hoped to cover most of them.
The recent Ofsted Inspection was announced within Sara’s first couple of weeks’ in the job and Norfolk’s Children’s Services has been rated as “requires improvement to become good”.   However, as a result of the Inspection, Sara was unable to complete her induction as scheduled and she is now catching up on what she had planned to do early on in the job.   Sara can now focus on the outcomes, quality, partnerships and ensuring that the right things are being done.  The Adoption Service was rated as Outstanding and an overall Good rating is in sight for the whole service.  There were 7 recommendations in the Inspection report; some were operational, some were around strategy meetings and some were around having a strategic approach to specific services.

The MASH (multi agency safeguarding hub) service was an area that requires some improvement.  A comment was shared around the improvements filtering down to operational level and Sara confirmed that she was aware of this and it was an area to be looked at.

One of Sara’s first priorities was to establish a permanent Senior Leadership Team as she believes the frontline staff need continuity in order to do their jobs well.  Sara also intends to put further foundations in place in order to reduce caseloads.  The challenge in Norfolk is attracting very experienced social workers and retaining those people in Norfolk (and prevent them from getting promoted to another role elsewhere).   Andy Goff, Sarah Jones and Chris Snudden are now permanent members of the senior leadership team.  A second round of interviews for the Assistant Director of Social Work role are due to be held shortly.  Recruitment will also take place for a Business Quality and Change role.

A comment was shared around historical short term thinking within the SLT and that this makes it difficult to form relationships and partnerships.  Also, that it can seem that change happens for changes sake and what is already in place should be considered before changing anything again.  Sara agreed that a lot of good work had happened and that she will do what she can in order to minimise the amount of structural change.
Sara explained that in a corporate context and thinking about how the service will emerge, the Council’s budget keeps reducing. By 2020, the Council will not receive any grants and will be solely reliant on council tax and business rates as their income.  The Council is moving towards integrated systems (including with the NHS and schools) in order to reduce costs and use collective resources effectively.  Sara feels that the system cannot become fragmented as this is when gaps occur and tragedies happen.  A grant of £12-15m is coming into the Council, ‘Invest to Save’, to enable the changes to occur as the whole Council needs to reduce their budgets.  The biggest financial challenge within Children’s Services is the number of children in the care system.  As at the date of the Forum meeting, there had been 40 more children enter the care system since December 2017, which is a huge number.  Ofsted felt that partners do not understand when to ask for support and the systems need to support the local communities.  Going forward – we must talk strategically to build a way to use all of our collective resources effectively, including the voluntary sector, state services and volunteers.


Sara invited questions and there were none.   Sara went on to explain that increasing social mobility and reducing exclusions was an area where there is more to be discussed and actioned.  Data must be used to be more predictive in these areas.

A comment was shared that whilst Norwich Opportunity Area was announced 18 months ago, it seems to be taking its time.  Sara responded that it is a DFE led programme and there are rigid requirements.  Norwich has lifted in the listings from 324 to 294 area.  This will be on the agenda of the next Children and Young People’s Strategic Partnership Board meeting, which Tim Sweeting and Cindee Crehan are attending, so the outcomes can be fed back at the next Forum meeting.
Sara explained that she is keen to develop partnerships.  She has had to focus on the Service being compliant in specific areas to date in her role, but she can now build the next layer to improve and develop services.

A question was raised around how Barnado’s fit in since they have been working in Norfolk.  Sara responded that a review of the work which Barnado’s are doing will be held, including the value of the work and the outcomes.  This applies to any partnership with a voluntary sector organisation.

Tim thanked Sara for her time and expressed that the sector wishes to help with making the improvements.
	

	Converting NEET 16 – 17 year olds in jobs without training into more substantive outcomes – Karin Porter

	Presentation attached
Karin introduced herself and stated that her current role is within NCC Children’s Services, Education Department.
Karin explained that all 16 - 17 year olds have to remain in accredited learning until their 18th birthday.  Karin talked through her presentation on NEET (Not in Education or Employment with Training).  
A question was raised around the formal definition of 16 – 17 year olds with learning difficulties and disabilities. Karin confirmed that Norfolk performs well in this category and that she will add some headings to her presentation before it is distributed with the minutes.  

A question was raised around what is being done to support boys in engaging with training or employment that includes training.  Karin explained that work is in place to support boys to engage in the stereotypical career paths such as construction and the motor trade, to avoid them going into jobs with no future prospects.

Due to the time limitations in the meeting, Karin stated that she was happy to receive questions and she would answer them via Cindee so that feedback can be given at the next Forum meeting.

Tim thanked Karin for her presentation and hoped that everyone would consider what they could do to help young people in Norfolk.
	Cindee to receive any questions and forward to Karin.  Karin’s responses can be provided at next meeting.

	Exclusions – Mark Adams

	Mark introduced himself, stating that he had been a Head Teacher for some 23 years, including in Great Yarmouth.   With regards to the Norwich Opportunity Area, one current priority is around reducing exclusions.  Mark confirmed that he is looking to bid in the next round for funding to cover a piece of work looking at permanent and fixed term exclusions, and how we can work with schools on this.  The Norfolk Exclusion Helpline was launched on 8 January 2018 and nearly 100 calls have been received so far, from both schools and parents.  Consideration is being given to employing Exclusion Challenge Partners who will work with schools.  Mark is looking to work with the voluntary sector as part of the £500k bid as well as around 40 schools.  Children may be ‘off rolled’ where a school may encourage a parent to take their child out of school and intelligence is currently being used to discuss concerns around specific cases with Academy CEO’s.
A question was asked around where help can be obtained in the case of an illegal exclusion.  Mark responded that it is not the Local Authority who runs the schools or makes the decisions about individual cases.  It is the Head Teacher’s decision and ultimately, the School Governors are the final decision makers.  

Concern was raised over how challenging it is to obtain High Needs funding.  Mark responded confirming that there is an allocation per child and also an allocation per EHCP child (Education & Health Care Plan).  Any top up funding has to be applied for as additional funding.  Norfolk appears slower to react to these needs than other areas and it is important to try to ensure that any additional funding is spent on the child it is intended for.  Mark is happy to answer any additional questions and be contacted via mark.adams@norfolk.gov.uk
	

	CAMHS redesign - next steps – Dan Mobbs, Forum  Rep
	Dan confirmed that everyone understood what CAMHS stands for – it is Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services.  Dan explained that he is the Forum Rep and Vice Chair on the CAMHS Strategic Partnership Board.
£19m is currently spent on CAMHS with the vast majority going to the NHS and only £8,000 being allocated to children and young people.  50% of children and young people access CAMHS through the NHS with the remaining 50% being seen through the voluntary sector.  Concern was expressed as the NHS Mental Health service is currently in Special Measures and there is not much focus on services for children and young people.  The handout slides and Improvement Board recommendations will be distributed with the minutes.

It was confirmed that Tony Ing is now a Forum Rep for the CAMHS Strategic Board Partnership Board.  A suggestion was put forward that it would be useful to have a full list of all children and young peoples’ services in Norfolk.  Cindee explained that there is the Norfolk Directory which should cover this, providing organisations include their details in it.
	Dan’s slides and Improvement Board recommendations to be sent out with the minutes.

Cindee to circulate Tony Ing’s contact details.


	Forum Strategy Launch – Cindee Crehan


	Tim reminded everyone that there has been a re-commissioning process resulting in Momentum coming together with Community Action Norfolk and Voluntary Norfolk under the Working Together partnership grant.  The Forum is just one part of this.
See presentation.

Point 3.2 refers to Locality Workers; there will be one post in Norwich, shared between Momentum and Voluntary Norfolk, and one post in West Norfolk reporting to CAN.

The next step is that the Forum Strategy needs to form part of the next six monthly review meeting.  It was agreed to send the full version of the Strategy document out with the minutes.

The view was raised that many organisations believe they are working in co-production when they actually only undertake consultation.  A document written by Jo Clapham was suggested as a good read to help understand this concept.
Cindee explained that she is currently waiting for the framework on the Norwich Opportunity Area to be sent out as a consultation document.   This is a good opportunity to provide feedback and an opportunity for procurement.

In future, Forum information will appear on Momentum’s website under the Forum section.  
	Presentation slides to be sent out with the minutes.

Strategy document to be sent out with the minutes.

Dan to forward the co-production document, to be sent out to Forum members.

Norwich Opportunity Area framework paper to be circulated, once received.

Information to be added to Momentum’s website.

	Any Other Business – Tim Sweeting


	Tim expressed that the Forum is very much a two-way communication process in order to serve the sector well.

The ‘Working Together’ Annual Conference is scheduled to take place on Thursday 18 October 2018 with this year’s theme being sustainability.  Please pass any feedback or suggestions for potential Speakers to Cindee.  It was noted that the date clashes with ACEVO’s Conference – Cindee will check if the date can be changed.
Cindee confirmed that Momentum will be merging with Voluntary Norfolk.  They will stay as Momentum in terms of their own identity and existing services, but as part of Voluntary Norfolk.  Any feedback is welcome via Cindee.  Having shared resources will help as Momentum is a very small team (4.5 full-time equivalent staff) and there will be some good opportunities for joint working.

The meeting ended at 12.20pm.
	Cindee to liaise to see if the date can be changed.

	Dates of future meetings
	All meetings will be held at Dereham Football Club:
· Tuesday 5 June 2018

· Wednesday 12 September 2018

· Tuesday 4 December 2018

Coffee from 9.00am, the meeting starts at 9.30am and finishes at 12.30pm.  Please remember to confirm your attendance to forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk
	Please save the dates in your diary 
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